Minutes
Division Meeting – Liberal Arts
February 24, 2016 – 3:00 p.m. - WHT 209

In attendance: Ken Bridges, Sterling Claypoole, Henry Culbreth, Rhonda Lee-Ernest, Victoria Harden, Scott Larkin, Carol Mitchell, Shakerah Moody, Vernita Morgan, Larry Powell, Dinah VanHook, and Christy Wilson.  

The meeting started at 3:00 with an election to replace Gayle Norman on the Library Committee.  Dr. Rhonda Lee-Ernest was nominated and elected to represent the Liberal Arts Division on this committee. Then Mr. Ballard addressed the first agenda item by announcing that Dr. Best would be sending out sections of the catalog to be reviewed over the next few weeks as the first step in revising the catalog for 2016-17.  He requested that those who receive sections of the catalog review them carefully and provide feedback.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next on the agenda was an assessment update from Christy Wilson.  She projected the Excel file that the dean will use to record the submitted reports at the end of the semester.  She pointed out that for courses taught by multiple instructors, only one report will be submitted by the lead instructor.  All courses will also have one master syllabus, which should also be submitted by the lead instructor.  She reminded the group that she had sent a copy of the check-off list to them via email recently and that she is willing to schedule help sessions with individuals or groups to facilitate the development of good assessment reports and master syllabi.

Next, Mr. Ballard opened a discussion on how to measure critical thinking skills by reminding everyone that the college’s Quality Initiative for the Higher Learning Commission requires that every course have at least one learning outcome that focuses on and measures critical thinking skills and that the college is using the new version of Bloom’s taxonomy as its theoretical model.  He also pointed out that many of the assessment reports that were turned in last spring did not identify a CT learning outcome or report any assessment data on changes in CT skills.  Then he speculated that some faculty members may be cautious about assessing critical thinking skills because they do not know how.  Then he invited the group to share ways that they have measured these skills successfully.  Dr. Lee-Ernest found some guidelines published by the Foundation for Critical Thinking to help instructors design assignments that teach critical thinking along with a grid or rubric that the foundation recommends for evaluating CT skills.  Additional ideas were shared during the discussion that followed.

Next, the group heard reports from the program chairs and BSTD coordinators.  Ms. Moody reported that a plan to start criminal justice student organization is moving forward and that the secondary students are planning to participate in this year’s Skills competition in Hot Springs.  Mr. Powell reported that production will begin soon on a film based on a script written last year by his students.  

Because time was running out, the group briefly reviewed the division goals and noted that most are being completed on schedule.

Finally, Mr. Ballard asked for any announcements.  Ms. Harden reminded the group that the SouthArk Choral Society’s production of “The Pirates of Penzance” is scheduled for April 23-24 and volunteers are welcome.  Rehearsals are on Monday nights in ADM 206 at 6:00.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 4:00.

